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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Madagascar 3 November 2014.

Statement by Norway.

President, 
Norway warmly welcomes the delegation of Madagascar, and takes this opportunity to congratulate the country on its endeavors in restoring law and order through a democratically elected president and government. Norway appreciates the efforts made to establish democratic institutions according to the road map of September 2011. 

We recognize that the Malagasy government, after five years of crisis, faces considerable challenges in restoring security throughout the country, reducing poverty and ensuring growth and prosperity for the Malagasy people. In order to ensure sustainable stability, prompt visible results in social sector development will be necessary. 

Norway congratulates Madagascar for signing the second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR aiming at the abolition of the death penalty, and recommend that Madagascar ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR as a matter of priority. 

Norway is concerned about the deteriorating conditions in the education sector following the crisis. More than one million children are out of school. We recommend the implementation of the National Development Plan including the revised Sector plan for Education that has budget allocations ensuring priority to free and qualitative education for all.  

Norway is concerned about the degradation of rainforests, and the human rights impact of environmental degradation in Madagascar. The plundering of rosewood and the threats to biodiversity seriously escalated during the political crisis. Norway would like to reiterate a recommendation from the first review in 2010, and recommend that the principles of governance set out in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights are applied broadly, as they are key to the sustainable management of natural resources, such as protected rainforests, and essential to the realization of fundamental economic, social and cultural rights.
Finally, we encourage the government to take further measures to ensure that women’s and girls’ rights be respected and that discriminatory national laws are put in conformity with international human rights law. Traditional and cultural practices should be addressed in this context, through awareness building. Norway recommends that Madagascar ratify the Optional Protocol of 1999 to the Convention on the elimination of all kinds of discrimination against women (CEDAW). 

Page 2

[image: image1.emf]